

## PRAYER LETTER AND MINISTRY UPDATE

April-July 2022



Dear Brethren at Dun Dow :

Summer is quickly passing and fall will be here before we can catch our breath. Even though the seasons change, God never does.



Since our last letter, we have shipped Sunday School and educational material to Argentina, Honduras, Ireland, and the Philippines. The one to Cebu, Philippines has been delayed as the people receiving it are moving and wanted to wait until their move is complete. The others we mentioned in our previous letter are still being processed. If you know of a missionary or organization that would be in need of this material, please let us know.

We would like to return to the Philippines for a visit sometime in the near future, but we are waiting for the newly elected Philippine government to lift the restrictions concerning the vaccine and quarantine. Please pray with us about this.

Churches in the Philippines have resumed full services and ministries, and most of the previous attendees have returned to the in-person services. Several dear friends, pastors, and missionaries in the Philippines are now in heaven as a result of COVID.

Pray for the Christian school we left in the Philippines. The Dept. of Education is tightening the reins on private schools and making it almost impossible for them to conform to the regulations they are imposing. Even the larger, private schools are finding it hard to afford the expense it would take to follow all the regulations of the Dept. of Education. Our school is also in need of good Christian teachers.

We appreciate your continued support and prayer for us and our efforts to sen	ve God here at
home and abroad. Thank you for the support of in April,	\$60 -
in May, ¶60 in June, and \$600 in July.	

May God continue to bless you and use you.

FOR CHRIST ALONE,
The Hormondes
David & Virginia Diamante